

**ABE INTERGROUP ASSOCIATION OF ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS**  
**Minutes of the meeting June 27, 2023**

Chairperson Scott F ([chairperson@aalv.org](mailto:chairperson@aalv.org))

- \*Kevin is our new Chairperson!
- \*Rich is our new Vice-Chair.
- \*Called to order the Intergroup meeting at Wesley Church at 7:30 pm.

Secretary Nancy E ([secretary@aalv.org](mailto:secretary@aalv.org))

- \*Called the roll. 27 groups were represented.
- \*The May 2023 minutes were approved as typed.
- \*We need a new Secretary. Nancy described her duties.

Treasurer Meg ([treasurer@aalv.org](mailto:treasurer@aalv.org))

- \*Meg reviewed the financials. Thank you for donations.
- \*Treasurers report was approved.
- \*We received a thank you note from AAWS for our \$1,000 donation.
- \*We received \$600 from Rose M from the group Primary Purpose, which did not reopen after the pandemic. We are still unable to reach Rose for a thank you.
- \*We need a new treasurer. Meg described her duties. You need Quick Books knowledge.

Bookstore Danielle J ([bookstore@aalv.org](mailto:bookstore@aalv.org))

- \*We are on back order for some pamphlets.
- \*There will be a price increase effective July 1. A new price list is attached.
- \*If you are interested in submitting a story for Grapevine, please log in to <https://www.aagrapevine.org/share>

Unity Pam B ([unity@aalv.org](mailto:unity@aalv.org))

- \*Dawson is our new Unity Chair.
- \*Thank you for the pre-meeting dinner.

Schedules John D ([schedules@aalv.org](mailto:schedules@aalv.org))

- \*All is running smoothly.
- \*New schedules are printed. Members took packs of schedules for their homegroups.
- \*There are 215 meetings.

Public Information Doreen ([publicinfo@aalv.org](mailto:publicinfo@aalv.org))

- \*Doreen brought a display rack with her. Please let her know if you would like one, and where it is going.
- \*Info packet for new reps is available.
- \*To learn more about our 2023 Public Information Campaign with ViaMedia, please click or visit this page of our website: <https://www.aalv.org/abe-intergroup>

H&I John L ([institutions2aalv.org](mailto:institutions2aalv.org))

- \*Thank you for literature donation.
- \*No H&I meeting this month due to the holiday. It will resume in August.
- \*Always in need of volunteers.

Telephone Lisa B ([telephone@aalv.org](mailto:telephone@aalv.org))

\*All is running smoothly.

\*Calls are getting answered quickly.

\*We need more volunteers for answering the phone, 12-step calls, and transportation.

District 37 Jared ([d37adcm@gmail.com](mailto:d37adcm@gmail.com))

District 57 Mac ([district57@aalv.org](mailto:district57@aalv.org))

\*Both men talked about the mini assembly, and upcoming NERASSA. Please see [area59aa.org](http://area59aa.org) for more information.

\*Both districts need GSRs.

Old Business

\*In our by-laws, we voted to change section 6.04 and 6.08, this was approved.

We will keep our prudent reserve at six month average operating expenses.

New Business

Anniversaries

\*Emil is celebrating 32 years

\*Kevin is celebrating 5 years.

The meeting was adjourned.